Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Lora and Robert Gigliotti
09/29/2020 09:06 PM
20-1114

We need the shelter open now!! There are to many animals that
need this. East Valley simply can not handle serve the needs the
West San Fernando community . During the wildfires this closed
shelter was vital to our community. We need this everyday and
also during a disaster. Presently there is no air conditioning at EV
which with the heat/ global warming going on it is needed and
there is a horse currently in a dog pen. It should remain a public
facility as it was funded and helped build with tax paying citizen.
A rescue group should not be allowed to take it over. This should
be decided by the citizens on a ballot not by one person. It should
and NEEDS TO BE OPEN NOW !!!



Communication from Public

Name: Lori Jager
Date Submitted: 09/26/2020 05:07 PM
Council File No: 20-1114

Comments for Public Posting: We need the West Valley animal shelter opened immediately. Our
tax money paid for it and the animals are suffering because of
Brenda Barnette.



